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Autumn and Automobiles: Planning for  

Aging Drivers 
 

It’s that time of year when my social media is filled with people sharing 

plans for Fall drives to view color and beautiful scenery. Autumn is the  

season when the travel itself is as much the point as the destination. As  

so, it’s also a good time to think through a driving/mobility plan for  

yourself or your loved one. 
 

A driving plan is not just about how to get the keys away from someone  

whose driving skills are a concern due to aging. It is also critical to focus  

on the health consequences of the transition from driver to ex-driver.  

Families, medical professionals, and the drivers themselves all need to  

consider the profound effect driving has on critical day-to-day issues.  

Once an older adult stops driving it may dramatically limit their access to 

sources for food and nutrition and, along with that, opportunities for social 

engagement. Both are vital to health and wellbeing. 
 

There are normal aspects of aging that can, and do, impair safe driving,  

including vision problems, slower reaction time, and decreased range of 

motion in joints. Medications are also a significant issue, and it’s important 

to evaluate the effect of any new or changed prescriptions. 
 

While younger drivers are more likely to cause an accident by speeding or 

driving recklessly, older drivers cause accidents by: 
 

 Driving though a red light or stop sign 

 Making improper left turns in front of motorists or bicycles 

 Driving too slow or far below the speed limit 

 Breaking unexpectedly and following too close 

 Misjudging distances and improper lane change 

 Driving the wrong way, including in parking lots 

 Failing to yield to pedestrians 

 Difficulty seeing during dawn, dusk or night hours 

 Distractions caused by health conditions       (continued) 
 

mailto:Debroux.Jane@countyofdane.com
mailto:Debroux.Jane@countyofdane.com


(Older adult drivers, continued from page 1) 
 

Many seniors continue to be good, safe drivers as they age, but there  

are normal changes that can affect driving skills. As joints get stiff,  

muscles weaken and reflexes are slowed it is more difficult to turn your 

head to look back, steer quickly or safely hit the breaks. Eyesight and  

vision changes also can affect safe driving. Medical conditions such as 

Parkinson’s, Alzheimer’s, arthritis and strokes may also affect driving as 

well as the medications taken to combat these and other illnesses. 
 

When senior adult drivers begin to have issues, it is important to assist  

at-risk drivers in the process of reducing or stopping driving. In the  

beginning, a senior might limit driving to daylight, shorter trips, and  

routes that involve minimal traffic.  
 

If you are concerned about an older adult driver or, if you want to  

be safe as possible as an older adult driver, there are resources available  

including: 
 

ChORUS Clearinghouse for Older Road User Safety 

Information on highway safety for older drivers, passengers,  

pedestrians, and cyclists 
 

AARP 55 ALIVE Mature Driving Course (online) 
 

Center for Disease Control—MyMobilityPlan that helps you make  

a plan to stay mobile and independent as you age 
 

AAA Senior Driver Safety & Mobility for their defensive driving  

program (online); evaluate your driving ability, and information  

on new technologies in vehicles. 
 

If you need transportation options or to evaluate a way forward post 

driving cessation contact: 
 

One Stop Shop Transportation Call Center 

Email:  transportationcallcenter@danecounty.gov 

Phone:  608-242-6489 
 

RSVP Driver Services provides rides for older adults to medical  

appointments. If you live in Madison or Monona, call RSVP at  

608-441-7898. If you live in Dane County outside of Madison contact 

your local senior center.  
 

You can also contact your local senior center to learn about upcoming 

programs they may feature on driver safety.  

 

—Jane De Broux, Caregiver Specialist 

https://www.roadsafeseniors.org/
https://www.aarp.org/auto/driver-safety/?cmp=RDRCT-8125bdcd-20200402
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Monthly MIPPA Moment:   

Medicare Open Enrollment Period 
 

MIPPA (Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers Act) has a goal of  

educating older adults on Medicare’s cost-saving benefits & preventive services.  

October 15th through December 7th is Medicare’s annual Open Enrollment 

Period (OEP), also known as the Annual Election Period (AEP), is the time of 

year when you can make changes to your Medicare coverage. Any changes 

you make will take effect on January 1. You can make as many changes as 

you want during this period, but only your last coverage choice will take 

effect on January 1. The changes you can make include: joining a new Medi-

care Advantage Plan or Part D prescription drug plan, switching from Origi-

nal Medicare to a Medicare Advantage Plan, and switching from a Medicare 

Advantage Plan to Original Medicare. 
 

If you have a Medicare Advantage Plan or a stand-alone Part D plan, read 

your plan’s Annual Notice of Change, or ANOC, and Evidence of Coverage, 

or EOC. These notices list any changes for your plan in 2025. Pay special 

attention to any changes in the plan’s costs, the plan’s benefits and cover-

age rules, and the plan’s formulary. The formulary is the list of drugs your 

plan covers.   
 

To make changes: call 1-800-MEDICARE or visit Medicare.gov to compare 

options and enroll in some plans online. You can also contact plans directly 

to learn about the services they cover or to enroll. Certain focal points and 

SHIP counselors can assist as well. Confirm everything that a plan tells you 

before making a final decision and get everything in writing. Before joining, 

call your doctors to make sure that they are in the provider network for the 

plan you want to join.  
 

This is a good time to review your current plan costs, with other more 

affordable options, including help for low-income individuals such as the 

Extra Help program, Medicare Savings Programs, or SeniorCare.  
 

Adapted from www.dhs.wisconsin.gov.  

For more MIPPA Program information, call  

MIPPA Program Specialist, Leilani Amundson, at 608-240-7458.  
 

This project was supported by the Wisconsin Department of Health  

Services with financial assistance, in whole or in part, by grant number 

2101WIMIAA, from the U.S. Administration for Community Living,  

Department of Health and Human Services, Washington, D.C. 20201. 
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